National Federation of the Blind makes presence known on Capital Hill

By Angela Fowler


In cold, snowy Washington DC, 700 blind people ranging from teenagers to working professionals to senior citizens packed the Columbia room of the Holiday Inn Capital. It was the Great Gathering In meeting of the National Federation of the Blind at Washington Seminar, that annual motivating meeting preliminary to our two and a half day adventure on capital hill advocating for legislation which would vastly improve the lives of blind people throughout the nation. 
On that day, February 1, 2010, we were unified behind a purpose, galvanized in our resolve, and humbled to be among the select group representing the 50 thousand plus members of the NFB at this most important event. 


At Washington Seminar, each affiliate of the NFB has the responsibility to send delegates to talk to its representatives and senators. I was honored to represent the NFB of California. On the day following the great gathering in, we headed for capital hill too discuss the three issues which are so important in the lives of blind people throughout the nation. 

The first issue dealt with hybrid vehicles: eco-friendly and quiet but a hazard to people who cross streets safely by hearing traffic. Our legislation calls for a minimum emission of sound from these vehicles so that people can hear them coming. This will make it safer for blind and sighted people alike to travel the streets of America. 


The second issue we discussed was a technology bill of rights, which calls for the incorporation of features which would make items operated by touch screen and menu accessible to blind people. From the microwave at home to the fax machine at the office to the point of sale machine at the store, we would no longer have to depend on others to use these machines which are becoming ever more necessary to function in modern society. 


The third issue calls for the removal of some barriers to work which are built into the Social Security Disability Insurance program. As it currently works, when a blind person who is receiving SSDI benefits returns to work and earns over a certain amount, he/she immediotly loses all benefits including medical. Our legislation would cause the benefits to be phased out gradually. No longer will blind people need to turn down raises and promotions at work because accepting them would actually cause their total household income to drop. This would allow us to do what we truly want to do, work and become contributing members of society without undo barriers placed upon us by a program intended to help us. 


These are three seemingly vastly different issues, but they all work toward one ultimate goal; to ensure for blind people an opportunity to achieve independence and self-sufficiency, and to allow blind and sighted to contribute on an equal level to the upkeep and progress of an entire society.

For everyone, from first timers to established veterans, Washington Seminar is a truly memorable experience. For first time attendee Pam Chase, it was a truly satisfying one as well. “If these bills pass, which I think they will, it will be satisfying to know that I was one of the ones who made it happen, to know that I had a part of it.” To be a part of a team which is truly making a difference, to know that you literally do have the power to change the world, that is the magic of Washington Seminar. 

